
Attendees: Paul McRoy, Chris Bayer, Brett Summar, Ti Alley 
 
Paul open the meeting with prayer. 
 
The minutes of the February 21 meeting were approved as written. 
 (Motion by Brett and Second by Chris) 
 
Projects completed in January: 
     * 16 complete windows have been replaced; two more are on back order. 
     * The LED lights have been installed in the offices. 
     * The basketball backs and rims have arrived-1 installed and 1 to be installed. 
 
Projects approved in February and pending: 
     * American Mechanical- Paul reported that the quote is still pending and is under the advisement of 
Jeff Collingsworth for a bid for the replacement of the galvanized pipes. 
 
     * Janitorial Service -  Adam sent a report that the Chapmans have accepted the contract to continue 
cleaning the church and add the TPC for the $300 per week that was approved at the February 
meeting. Payment will be $600 every two weeks.  
 
     * Outdoor shelter for the children’s playground- Brett updated the committee with plans from the 
Appalachian construction company for a 20 x 40 ft structure and discussed the different materials and 
design with the committee. He will bring a quote of the finished plan to the next trustees meeting for 
approval. The cost of the project is being privately funded. 
 
Projects for consideration in March: 
     * Lawn Service -  Paul reported that a bid has been received from John Bushong of “Lawn care and 
More” for lawn care and grounds maintenance for a total of $525 per month. A motion was made by 
Chris and seconded by Brett to accept the bid. The motion was approved. 
 
     * A request for a new pest control service has been made by the church office. Susan has received a 
bid from Dodson Pest Control for $125 per month to provide service to Mafair. A motion to accept the 
contract was approved. (motion by Chris and seconded by Brett) 
 
     *The Trustees have been requested to review the current status of the contract with the Fire Escape. 
Paul will talk with the Lessee of the contract and report back to the committee at the next meeting. 
 
A Trustees workday is scheduled for March 26th. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Ti Alley 


